
From: Caron Kloser
To: "Acklint@cityoflacrosse.org"
Cc: "Manning, Derek (Volpe)"; Hatcher, Melissa (FRA); arun.rao dot.wi.gov; Mast, Travis (Volpe); Aaron Bowe
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Attachments: Final TCMC Rail_Sec 106 Letter City of LaCrosse_FRA.pdf
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Dear Mr. Acklin,
I am submitting the attached package on behalf of the Federal Railroad Administration (FRA). FRA
plans to award grant funding to the Wisconsin and Minnesota Departments of Transportation to
support improvements along the existing rail corridor between Saint Paul, Minnesota and Chicago,
Illinois.  This project will allow for one additional round trip passenger service between the two
cities. 
 
Please find attached a Section 106 consultation package including a consultation letter and
supporting documentation for this undertaking.
 
If you have any questions, please contact Derek Manning at Derek.Manning@dot.gov .
 
Regards,
Caron Kloser
 
 
Caron Kloser AVP, AICP
Urban Development and Planning
Tel (414) 410-6776     Cell (414) 975-2030     Email ckloser@hntb.com
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U.S. Department 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
of Transportation Washington, DC 20590 


 
Federal Railroad 
Administration 


 
March 1, 2021 
 
Tim Acklin,  
Sr. Planner  
City of La Crosse  
Heritage Preservation Commission 
3rd Floor 
400 La Crosse St. 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
 
RE: Twin Cities-Milwaukee-Chicago Passenger Rail Project, La Crosse Segment 


WisDOT I.D. 0385-57-08 
La Crosse County, Wisconsin 
Initiation of Section 106 Consultation and Finding of No Adverse Effect 


 
Dear Mr. Acklin: 
 
The Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) is proposing to provide funding to the Wisconsin 
Department of Transportation (WisDOT) through the Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety 
Improvements Grant Program (CRISI) and the Restoration and Enhancement Grants Program.  
These funds will be used to make a range of improvements along the existing Canadian Pacific 
(CP) rail corridor between La Crosse, Wisconsin and Saint Paul Minnesota.  These 
improvements will support the establishment of one additional passenger rail round trip between 
Chicago, Illinois and Saint Paul, Minnesota. Pursuant to Section 106 of the National Historic 
Preservation Act and its implementing regulations (36 Code of Federal Regulations [CFR] Part 
800), this letter is being transmitted to initiate the Section 106 consultation process for the 
undertaking and to seek comment from your office with FRA’s findings on No Adverse Effect. 
 
Description of the Undertaking 
 
Within Wisconsin, the proposed undertaking consists of various track repairs and upgrades in 
the vicinity of the Amtrak Depot located at 601 St. Andrews Street in La Crosse, Wisconsin.  
The project activities include: 
 


• Track and track bed rehabilitation. 
• Reestablishment of previously removed mainline track. 
• Installation of new signals 
• Installation of switches and turnout between new and existing track. 
• Improvements to existing at-grade rail crossings. 
• Removal and reconfiguration of the passenger platform at La Crosse Depot. 


 
These activities will take place within the CP controlled right-of-way. 
 
Because this is a CRISI/Restoration and Enhancement Grant, the Advisory Council on Historic 
Preservation’s (ACHP) Section 106 Program Comment for Rail Rights-of Way (Program 
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Comment) applies to certain activities that take place entirely within the disturbed portion of the 
rail right-of-way (ROW).  FRA as determined that the only component of the project within 
Wisconsin that does not fall under the Program Comment is the removal and reconfiguration of 
the passenger platform at La Crosse Depot.  This work is required to facilitate reestablishing of 
a second main line track through the depot area. 
 
Area of Potential Effects (APE) 
Based on the scale and nature of the undertaking, FRA defines the APE as the limits of the La 
Crosse Depot property as depicted in Attachment A.  This APE definition considers potential 
direct physical effects related to removal and reconfiguration of the platform as well as potential 
visual and setting effects to the adjacent National Register of Historic Places listed La Crosse 
Depot.  
 
Identification of Historic Properties 
In accordance with 36 CFR 800.4(b) FRA has made a good faith effort to identify historic 
properties within the APE.  Historically there were up to six tracks immediately adjacent to the 
La Crosse Depot.  All but two of these, the mainline and a siding track were removed sometime 
after 1970.  After removal of the track the original depot platform was replaced and widened 
through construction of a new asphalt platform with portions constructed over former track bed.  
FRA has determined that the portion of the APE that will be subject to ground disturbing 
activities has been heavily impacted by construction of the original railway line and later 
reconstruction and expansion of the depot platform and that there are no National Register of 
Historic Places (NRHP) listed or eligible archaeological resources within the APE. 
 
The La Crosse Depot was listed in the NRHP in 1997 as the Chicago, Milwaukee, and Saint 
Paul Passenger Depot.  Although the platform falls within the boundaries of the depot, as 
defined in the NRHP nomination, there is no mention of the platform in the NRHP nomination.  
Due to the significant alterations that occurred to the platform after 1970 and its lack of mention 
in the NRHP nomination, FRA has determined that the platform would not be considered a 
contributing element of the historic depot. 
 
Assessment of Effects 
In accordance with 36 CFR 800.5(a) FRA has applied the criteria of adverse effects to the 
undertaking and determined that removal and reconstruction of the La Crosse Depot platform in 
support of reestablishment of a second main line track will have no adverse effect on historic 
properties. The existing platform is not a contributing element to the La Crosse Depot and the 
reestablishment of a new main line track adjacent to the depot is consistent with historic track 
alignment at the La Crosse Depot.   


Consulting Parties  
In order to ensure participation by a comprehensive array of interested parties FRA plans to 
inform the public through ongoing updates to the MnDOT and WisDOT project websites1. The 
project sponsors hosted a public meeting in September 2017 that presented the proposed 
project improvements. MnDOT advertised the September 2017 through news releases and 
email broadcasts to individuals and organizations subscribed to the project website. WisDOT 
and MnDOT will host an update online in late winter 2021, which will include a YouTube live 
presentation to elected and government staff in station communities. The general public, which 


                                            
1 https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/multimodal/tcmc.aspx  
https://www.dot.state.mn.us/passengerrail/tc-mil-chi/index.html  



https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/multimodal/tcmc.aspx

https://www.dot.state.mn.us/passengerrail/tc-mil-chi/index.html





3 
 


will include property owners adjacent to the La Crosse Depot, will receive post card invitation to 
view an online presentation and provide comments.    
 
FRA has identified five potential consulting parties as listed in Attachment C, which includes one 
Native American Tribe. WisDOT also contacted Native American Tribes to solicit input on the 
project. WisDOT received one comment from the Ho-Chunk Nation, indicating no questions or 
concerns about archeological resources, but requested to remain a consulting party throughout 
the duration of the project (See Attachment C for correspondence). No other comments were 
received from Native American Tribes.  
 
Request for Review and Comment 
FRA has determined that the proposed undertaking will have No Adverse Effect on historic 
properties, in accordance with 36 CFR 800.5(b).  FRA is providing documentation of this finding, 
as set forth in § 800.11(d), to notify you and the parties identified above. Should you disagree 
with FRA’s finding, please notify us within 30 days. An e-mailed response is preferred to ensure 
timely receipt of your communications; FRA is working remotely at this time, and has limited 
access to mailed responses. 
 
If you have any questions or wish to discuss this undertaking please contact Derek Manning at 
derek.manning@dot.gov or 857-998-1779. 
 
Sincerely 


 
Katherine Zeringue 
Federal Preservation Officer 
Environmental & Corridor Planning Division 
Office of Railroad Policy and Development 
 
Enc: Attachment A – APE Map 
 Attachment B – La Crosse Depot Archaeological letter report 
 Attachment C – Consulting Parties 



mailto:derek.manning@dot.gov
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Attachment A – La Crosse Depot Area of Potential Effect 
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Attachment B – La Crosse Depot Archaeological Letter Report 
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Attachment C – Consulting Parties 
  







 
U.S. Department 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
of Transportation Washington, DC 20590 


 
Federal Railroad 
Administration 


 
La Crosse Depot Consulting Parties 
 
Preservation Alliance of La Crosse 
Barbara Kooiman – President 
119 King Street - La Crosse, WI 54601 
Preservationalliance@gmail.com 
barbara_kooiman@hotmail.com  
(608)784-1976 
 
Tim Acklin, Sr. Planner  
City of La Crosse (liaison with the city’s Heritage Preservation Commission) 
3rd Floor 
400 La Crosse St. 
La Crosse, WI 54601 


Acklint@cityoflacrosse.org 
(608) 789-7391 


 
Peggy Derrick 
Executive Director 
La Crosse County Historical Society 
145 West Avenue South 
La Crosse, WI   54601 
(608) 782-1980 


 
La Crosse Depot property owner: 
 
Property Address: 601 ST ANDREW ST 
Owner Name: LACROSSE DEPOT LLC 
Mailing address: 333 BUCHNER PL #225, LA CROSSE, WI 54603 
 
 
Tribal Consulting Party 
 
William Quankenbush, THPO 
Ho-Chunk Nation 
Bill.Quankenbush@Ho-Chunk.com



mailto:Preservationalliance@gmail.com

mailto:barbara_kooiman@hotmail.com

mailto:Acklint@cityoflacrosse.org





 
U.S. Department 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
of Transportation Washington, DC 20590 


 
Federal Railroad 
Administration 


 
La Crosse Depot Native American Coordination 
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